GREENBRIER VALLEY

Conservation District

USDA Service Center ¢ 179 Northridge Drive ¢ Lewisburg, WV 24901
Phone: (304) 645-6173

Serving Greenbrier, Monroe, and Pocafiontas Counties

Minutes of the GVCD Special Board Meeting
July 26, 2018

The Greenbrier Valley Conservation District Board of Supervisors held a special meeting at 9am on July 26, 2018 at the
Lewisburg USDA Service Center.

Supervisors present: Gary Sawyers, Chairman
Supervisors participating by conference call: Avery Atkins, Gary Truex, Timothy VanReenen, Carolyn Miller, Jerry Clifton

Others present: Lynn Woods

CALLTO ORDER

Chairman Gary Sawyers called the meeting to order at 9:05am.

New Business

Gary Truex moved and Avery Atkins seconded the motion to solicit bids for the District’s Ag-Air Mist Sprayer.
Discussion ensued. It was decided to solicit bids with no minimum bid, but with the right to reject any and all
bids. Bid opening to be held at the August 16, 2018 regular board meeting and bid deadline to be 4pm on that
day. Draft of advertisement was read aloud for approval. Advertisement to be placed in Monroe Watchman,
Pocahontas Times, and WV Daily newspapers for two weeks. It will also be emailed to other CDs, posted on
Facebook, and posted at the office. Motion passed.

Other Business

Gary Sawyers noted that Judith Lyons and Ed Cox are on-site for OMR job showings today and that Judith said
the debris at the Howards Creek Structure is minimal at this time.

Timothy VanReenen talked about the strategic listening session being planned by the WVDA and said that Brian
Farkas has requested information on possible locations. He would like to have the information ASAP to take

with him to a meeting the first of next week. Lynn Woods will get this information to him.

Timothy VanReenen has spoken to Louis Aspey and he has given his OK for NRCS to move forward with plans
with Davis Stuart School as discussed at the last GVCD board meeting.
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e The tractor presentation for Aaron Helmick will be held on the same day as the State Conservation Farm Tour,
which has now been scheduled for August 29, 2018. Times are yet to be determined. Supervisors should be
thinking about a budget for food and rentals.

Adjournment
With no further special business, the meeting adjourned at 9:30am.

Respectfully submitted,

S Buwigpr

Gary Sawyers

Chairman

Carolyn Miller
Secretary/Treasurer

GS/CM/Iw

Recorded by Lynn Woods, District Manager
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GVCD ACCEPTING BIDS ON EQUIPMENT

Notice is hereby given that the Greenbrier Valley Conservation District (GVCD) will accept sealed bids for district
owned property. The property consists of:

Ag-Air Mist Sprayer (Used) 55-gallon, 3pt hitch, with owner’s manual
All interested parties should submit a SEALED bid for the property to:

Greenbrier Valley Conservation District
Attn: Lynn Woods

179 Northridge Drive

Lewisburg, WV 24901

Sealed bids should have “Bid Enclosed —Ag-Air Mist Sprayer” clearly marked on the front of the sealed envelope.
Bid should include full name, address, and phone number of the bidder, and the amount of the bid.

Bids must be received no later than 4pm August 16, 2018.

Equipment is available for inspection at the GVCD equipment lot at 178 Clearview Drive in Lewisburg. Call 304-
667-7096 to make arrangements.

Bids will be opened at the regular board meeting on August 16, 2018 and the property will be awarded to the
highest bidder; however, the GVCD reserves the right to reject any or all bids and reserves the right to withdraw

the property at any time prior to an award.

Equipment must be paid for at the time of pickup. All sales are final and are sold “as is/where is”.




